


l Chair Franz acknowledged Pedro Valverde. Mr. Valverde was unable to offer comments
2 because of audio difficulties.
3
4 
5 
6 

7 
8 
9 

IO 
11 
12 
13 
14 
15 

16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 
31 
32 
33 
34 
35 
36 
37 

38 
39 
40 
41 
42 
43 
44 

Chair Franz acknowledged Carol Price. Ms. Price was unable to offer comments because of 
audio difficulties. 

Beverly Parsons, Kitsap Environmental Coalition member, spoke to the irony of the agenda in 
terms of proposed actions contributing to climate change. She asked the Board to stop the 
destructive behavior of allowing short rotations and intensive harvesting of trees, noting that the 
practices and policies were established generations ago under different climatic conditions and 
are outdated. 

Pamela Keeley shared her concerns with the environment, including Middle May, and urged the 
Board to update policies and sustainable practices. 

Keith Wagoner, 39th District Senator, stated his intent is to speak about the Middle May timber 
sale and that he will reserve those comments when the sale is under consideration. He noted that 
several attendees are experiencing difficulty with the meeting's audio and that most of the 
citizens from his district support DNR's positions. He has been in contact with the tribes he 
represents and most support the proposed timber sale and are opposed to the reconveyance of 
property to the county where their tribal rights are not guaranteed. 

Rebecca Davis, citizen of Lynnwood, stated that she lives in Lynnwood, but has a cabin in an 
area located east of Gold Bar. She shared her distress by the changes along the corridor because 
of aggressive logging and expressed her support on the possibility of transferring some land to 
the county to create a park. 

Lisa Hurt, Kitsap Environmental Coalition Forestry Work Group member, questioned the use of 
outdated forestry harvesting models. She stated that there are ways to achieve a sustainable 
working forest without clear cutting. She noted the challenge in creating a balance between 
harvesting raw materials to create valuable revenue and the non-financial benefits a forest 
provides, such as clean water, biodiversity, and life. 

Reed Blanchard, citizen of Kitsap County, spoke about the appearance of increased clear 
cutting and that it is not sustainable. He spoke of ways to leave some of the forested land intact. 
He stated that today, individuals are craving leadership and most want problem-solvers that can 
bring different groups together to solve complex problems. He asked the Board to provide 
leadership in bringing different groups together to solve problems. 

Ed Bowen referred to the Peninsula Land Exchange approved on May 5, 2020. He learned that 
the escrow process is on hold. Any settlement should be pub I icized before it is finalized. 

Chair Franz recommended Mr. Valverde defer his comments until public comment for the 
proposed timber sales because of audio difficulties. 
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